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MINUTES
WEST VIRGINIA BOARD OF EDUCATION

Capitol Building 6, Room 353

1900 Kanawha Boulevard, East

Charleston, West Virginia

December 11, 2019
I.

Call to Order


Following the welcome and Pledge of Allegiance, President David G. Perry called the meeting of the West Virginia Board of Education (WVBE) to order at 10:02 a.m. on December 11, 2019, in Capitol Building 6, Room 353, 1900 Kanawha Boulevard, East, Charleston, West Virginia.  

The following members were present:  President Perry, Vice President Miller L. Hall, Thomas W. Campbell, Robert W. Dunlevy (via telephone), F. Scott Rotruck, Daniel D. Snavely, Debra K. Sullivan, Nancy J. White (via telephone), and James S. Wilson, and ex officio Steven L. Paine, State Superintendent of Schools.  Member absent was ex officio Sarah Armstrong Tucker, Chancellor, West Virginia Council for Community and Technical College Education, and Interim Chancellor, West Virginia Higher Education Policy Commission.
II.

Remarks from Governor’s Office, Legislative Leaders, and



Leaders of State Education Associations/Organizations

Mr. David Gladkosky, Executive Director, West Virginia Professional Educators Association, addressed the Board regarding a recent survey of its membership regarding concerns and 2020 goals for the legislative session.  Dr. Mickey Blackwell, Executive Director, West Virginia Association of Elementary and Middle School Principals, addressed the Board regarding concerns issued during a recent principals conference.  Mr. Fred Albert, President, American Federation of Teachers-West Virginia, provided an update regarding the Reconnecting McDowell initiative, Schools Our Students Need campaign, need for trauma training and staff, firstbook.org, and the number of children being raised by grandfamilies.  Mr. Dale Lee, President, West Virginia Education Association, requested information from the second month report regarding fully certified teachers, how additional money for professional support positions is being spent from county to county, and requested the Board join with WVEA during the upcoming legislative session to promote public education.
III.

Approval of Agenda


President Perry called for a motion to approve the agenda.  Mr. Rotruck moved, and Mrs. Sullivan seconded, that the agenda be approved.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  
IV.  

Delegations

Mr. Perry Bryant, West Virginians for Energy Freedom, addressed the Board regarding support for solar energy legislation.    
V.  

Recognitions

Superintendent Paine recognized the 2019 History Teacher of the Year, Mr. Matthew D. Cox, history teacher at Capital High School (Kanawha County); and West Virginia’s 2019 National Blue Ribbon Schools: Greenmont Elementary (Wood County), Hollywood Elementary (Raleigh County), and West Teays Elementary (Putnam County). 
VI.

Consent Agenda


 President Perry called for a motion to approve the Consent Agenda.  Mrs. Sullivan moved, and Ms. White seconded, that the Consent Agenda be approved.  Upon the call for the question the Consent Agenda was unanimously approved.  (Copies appended to Official Minutes, Attachments A through D.) 
· Approved November 13, 2019, minutes  (Attachment A)
· Received West Virginia Department of Education (WVDE) personnel matters (Attachment B)
· Approved an addendum to Kanawha County's BEST program for general education, in partnership with the WVDE, which adds the endorsements of General Integrated Mathematics 5-AD and Geometry 5-AD to the list of previously approved endorsements. All other aspects of the alternative certification program will remain the same  (Attachment C)
· Approved West Virginia University’s addition of a Teacher-in-Residence Program with Doddridge County  (Attachment D).
VII.

Superintendent Report


Superintendent Paine provided an update regarding working groups the WVDE initiated with the West Virginia Higher Education Policy Commission, information regarding a future joint meeting with legislative leaders to address education issues and concerns, and attendance at the 2019 Education Commission of the States Winter Commissioners Meeting.  Superintendent Paine departed the meeting.
VIII.

WVBE/WVDE Joint Strategic Plan


Mr. W. Clayton Burch, Associate State Superintendent (distributed information), presented a draft update of the WVBE/WVDE joint strategic plan for the Board’s review and comment.  Action regarding the joint strategic plan is anticipated at the January meeting.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment I.)
IX.

Yearlong Residency for Teacher Candidates


Ms. Lisa Hedrick, Assistant Director, and Ms. Jodi Oliveto, Coordinator, Office of Professional Preparation, Recruitment, and Retention, and Dr. Keri Ferro, Director of Statewide Academic Initiatives, West Virginia Higher Education Policy Commission, presented an update regarding the yearlong residency program for teacher candidates.  (PowerPoint presentation attached to Official Minutes, Attachment J.)
X.

Break

President Perry called for a break for lunch at 12:36 p.m. 

XI.

Call to Order


President Perry called the meeting back to order at 1:18 p.m.  Superintendent Paine returned to the meeting.
XII.

WVBE/West Virginia School Board Association School Board Member



Training Standards Review Committee Procedures of Operation

President Perry, assisted by Dr. Howard O’Cull, Executive Director, West Virginia School Board Association, presented the WVBE/West Virginia School Board Association School Board Member 
Training Standards Review Committee Procedures of Operation for the Board’s consideration.  The procedures formalize current TSRC practices and emphasize county board member training as a central way to advance county boards’ accountability for student achievement.


Following discussion, Mrs. Sullivan moved, and Dr. Wilson seconded, that the School Board Member Training Standards Review Committee Procedures of Operation be adopted.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment E.)
XIII.

Policy 2510, Assuring the Quality of Education:  



Regulations for Education Programs

Dr. Jan Barth, Assistant State Superintendent, Division of Teacher and Learning, assisted by Mr. Joey Wiseman, Executive Director, WVDE Office of Middle and Secondary Learning, presented Policy 2510 for the Board’s consideration.  Policy 2510 has been reformatted to focus around programmatic requirements of early/elementary, middle, and high school learning.  Additionally, responsibilities of the school, local education agency, county board of education (new section), WVDE, and WVBE have been placed under their respective entities.  Minor proposed content revisions are found at the early and elementary level. The middle level programing provides a focus on career exploration and social and emotional behaviors. More substantive proposed revisions are included in high school programming that allow more flexibility in scheduling, both for schools and the individual student. The revisions are consistent with feedback and recommendations from West Virginia educators, parents, principals, county chief instructional leaders, superintendents, educator associations, and others.

Following discussion, Mr. Hall moved, and Mrs. Sullivan seconded, that Policy 2510 be placed on public comment until January 24, 2020.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment F.)
XIV.

Policy 2322, West Virginia System of Support and Accountability

Ms. Michele Blatt, Assistant State Superintendent, Division of Support and Accountability, presented Policy 2322 for the Board’s consideration.  Policy 2322 revises the accountability system for West Virginia public schools and counties and presents a coherent and aligned set of expectations necessary to transform counties into outcome-focused, innovative, and accountable learning organizations.  Policy 2200, Local School Improvement Councils: Engaging Parents, Families, Students, Business and Community in Education, which provides guidance for the development of Local School Improvement Councils to engage parents, family, students, business, and the community in continuous improvement, has been incorporated into Policy 2322 and is recommended for repeal. 


Following discussion, Mr. Hall moved, and Mr. Dunlevy seconded, that Policy 2322, inclusive of the repeal of Policy 2200, be placed on public comment until January 24, 2020.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment G.)
XV.

Break

President Perry called for a break at 2:26 p.m.  Mr. Rotruck departed the meeting.
XVI.

Call to Order


President Perry called the meeting back to order at 2:47 p.m. and Mr. Rotruck joined the meeting via telephone.
XVII.

WVBE Personnel Matters

President Perry called for a motion to approve the Board’s personnel matters. Mr. Hall moved, and Mr. Dunlevy seconded, that the personnel items be approved.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment H.)
XVIII.

WVBE Member Updates

Ms. White attended a meeting of the West Virginia Educational Broadcasting Authority and is making arrangements to participate in a student panel next week; Mr. Rotruck attended and moderated a session at a meeting of the West Virginia Public Education Collaborative and is attending the Mountaineer Challenge Academy’s winter graduation; Dr. Wilson attended Super6 and the associated academic scholarship awards ceremony; Mrs. Sullivan provided an update on the Communities In Schools initiative; Mr. Hall attended the presentation of the Milken Award in Upshur County and attended a presentation by the Appalachian Children’s Choir.  President Perry extended appreciation to all who assisted with the Board’s listening tour and requested:  1) Dr. Carla Warren (distributed information/PowerPoint presentation), Special Assistant to the State Superintendent, provide an overview of the listening tour report; and 2) Mr. Burch provide information regarding the school calendar and counties that utilized flexibilities in the current calendar.  President Perry allowed Mr. Lee and Mr. Albert to again address the Board.  Mr. Lee and Mr. Albert spoke regarding student absenteeism and the importance of students and staff being present.  President Perry requested Ms. Mary Catherine Tuckwiller, WVDE Attorney, address the Board regarding a meeting of the West Virginia Commission for Professional Teaching Standards and deliver the Commission’s request that a stakeholder group be named to develop a model code of ethics for educators.  President Perry called upon the WVDE and stakeholders to develop a code of ethics for educators for the Board’s consideration and requested an update regarding required professional development.  (Copies appended to Official Minutes, Attachment K.)
XIX.

Items for Future Meetings


President Perry reminded members that student panel reports are due at the January meeting.   
XX.

Future Meetings



The next regular meeting of the WVBE will be held January 8, 2020, in Charleston, West Virginia.  The meeting will continue on January 9, 2020, if the agenda is not completed on January 8, 2020.
XXI.

Adjourn

Mr. Hall moved, and Dr. Snavely seconded, that the meeting be adjourned.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously and the meeting was adjourned at 3:45 p.m.


Minutes approved by the Board on January 8, 2020.



________________________________________________






David G. Perry, President



________________________________________________






Miller L. Hall, Vice President

Minutes were recorded by 

    Virginia M. Harris

  Secretary to the Board 

  WVBEMinutes12/11/19

